Australian Human Rights Commission

Submission

 

Dear Sir/Madam,

It is with concern for our ongoing human rights that I forward the following submission to you for your consideration. 

Freedom of speech is fundamental to our democratic freedoms. We should be free to disagree with other people’s beliefs, even if that causes controversy. Vilification laws unfairly limit freedom of speech and should be opposed. Our current laws give adequate protection to individuals against slander.

Freedom of association is also fundamental to our democratic freedoms. Churches, Christian schools, church‐run welfare agencies and other associations should be exempt from anti‐discrimination legislation, so they can practise their own values – without being forced to admit or hire people who reject those values, such as practising homosexuals, promiscuous heterosexuals or believers in witchcraft. 

The rule of law is another fundamental element of our democratic freedoms. Laws are made by parliaments, which are accountable to the people at elections, and applied by judges who are not accountable. A bill or charter of rights should be opposed because it would give judges the power to decide our rights – without having to face an election.

We already have a democracy where individuals rights are protected and so I believe these things being considered will only further erode the individual rights and freedoms that we currently enjoy.

Yours faithfully,

Philip Brown.

1

